
The BVIHSA and Dian Fahie hereby unequivocally 

apologize to Cedorene Malone-Smith for any harm, 

offence, embarrassment and inconvenience caused by the 

imputafions/inferences/comments/statements contained 

in the Preliminary Audit Report which was published and 

or circulated somefime around the 15th November 2021. 

It was never the intenfion of the BVIHSA and Dian Fahie to 

cause harm to Cedorene Malone-Smith. 

 


